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Dear Sir or Madam 
 

NOTIFICATION OF ESSENTIAL WORKS  
A14 J9-J10 Drainage renewals 

  
I’m writing to let you know that we’ll be carrying out essential drainage works on the 
A14 between Junction 9 and Junction 10, works will be carried out in both directions in 
separate phases.    
 
During our scheme of work, we’ll 
 

• Clear vegetation  

• Repair and replace existing drainage infrastructure including installation of new 
filter drains. 

 
Once completed, all road users will benefit from improved road safety and will provide 
relief to the existing highways system. 

 
When will the work take place?  
 
Work is due to start 27 March 2023 and is scheduled for completion in June 2023. 
 
During the first 3 weeks of our works, we will mainly be clearing vegetation. This will 
involve clearing a 6m section from the carriageway to allow visibility for signs, slip road 
and also to expose the drainage. We will also be cutting back trees.   
 
We will also be excavating and installing new sign foundations and carrying out work 
to the existing drainage system.  
 
Please note that all our planned roadworks may be subject to change due to weather 
conditions or unforeseen circumstances.  
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How will the work affect traffic? 
 
To keep our programme for these works as short as possible and to minimise 
disruption to the local community, residents, businesses and road users we’ll work 
Monday to Friday, 8pm until 6am 

 
The works will be carried out under a full carriageway closure which includes slip 
roads. We’ll also have 1 lane closure on the opposite carriageway with a 50 mph 
speed restriction in place.  
 
During these closures fully signed diversion routes will be in place, which have been 
agreed with the Local Authority.  
 
How will the work affect businesses and residents? 
 
We’ll make sure that access to businesses and residences is maintained wherever 
possible.  
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused and will do our very best to complete this 
essential maintenance work as quickly as possible, keeping disturbances and noise to 
a minimum. 
 
Contact us 
 
If you have any questions or if you would like further information about this work, please 
contact our Public Liaison Officer, as follows: 

• Email:  EMcomms@amey.co.uk    

Alternatively, you can contact our National Highways Customer Contact Centre as 
follows: 
 

• Email:  info@nationalhighways.co.uk 

• Telephone: 0300 123 5000 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Dean Holloway 
Project Manager 
National Highways  
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